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  The Department of Journalism & Mass Communication at Maharaja Agrasen Institute of 

Management Studies organized a visit to Aman Vihar Police Station in Rohini, Delhi on March 

17, 2023. The purpose of the visit was to provide Print Journalism students with an opportunity 

to understand the role of a Police Station in crime reporting, as it is an integral part of their field. 

The visit proved to be a great learning experience for the students, who were in their second 

semester of the BA (JMC) program. A total of 20 students participated in the visit, accompanied 

by faculty coordinators Mr. Vijay Pal Singh, Assistant Professor, and Dr. Priyanka Tyagi, 

Assistant Professor, from the Department of Journalism & Mass Communication. 

During the visit, Head Constable Ms. Anita and Ms. Santosh Kumari explained to the students 

the different areas within the Police Station and their respective functions. They highlighted that 

the front desk receives PCR calls, which are then directed to the appropriate investigation 

officers. Additionally, the students were shown the Sankraman Room, which is utilized for cases 

that can be resolved through settlement between the involved parties. 

Mr. Anil Kumar, Assistant SHO at Aman Vihar Police Station, interacted with the students and 

provided guidance on becoming a good journalist. He emphasized that while journalism is a 

noble profession, being a crime reporter requires hard work and field reporting. He also briefed 

the students about the National Crime Records Bureau (NCRB), which was established in 1986. 

The NCRB serves as a repository of information on crime and criminals, aiding investigators in 

linking crimes to the perpetrators. The establishment of the NCRB was based on the 

recommendations of the Tandon Committee, the National Police Commission (1977-1981), and 

the Ministry of Home Affairs' Task Force (1985). 



Overall, the visit to Aman Vihar Police Station was a resounding success, providing the students 

with valuable and enlightening learning experiences in the field of crime reporting. 
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